
LOUISIANA SWEET POTATO ADVERTISING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

January 9, 2018
1:00 PM
Louisiana Department of Agriculture & Forestry
Alexandria Mega Shelter
8125 Hwy 71 South
Alexandria, LA 71302
1) CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Matt Garber called the meeting to order at 1:05 PM
2) ROLL CALL
Members Present


Members Absent 
Rickey Ables 



Melvin Chappell
Hunter Fife

Larry Fontenot

Matt Garber
Venoy Kinnaird





Garry Jones






Todd O’Neal




Dr. Tara Smith

3) DECLARATION OF QUORUM
Carolyn Landry called roll and declared a quorum.
4) PUBLIC COMMENTS 

There were no public comments.
5) APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM July 14, 2017 MEETING
A motion was made by Mr. Larry Fontenot to approve the minutes from the July 14, 2017 meeting.  It was seconded by Mr. Venoy Kinnaird and passed unanimously.

6) FINANCIAL REPORT


Mr. Rene Simon presented the financial report to the board. The November 2017 Income Statement was provided in packets.  A motion was made by Mr. Rickey Ables to approve the financial report.  It was seconded by Mr. Venoy Kinnaird and passed unanimously.

7) DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Rene Simon introduced new staff: Carolyn Landry replacing Melanie with Sweet Potato Commission, Deana Erdey will assist in expanding the marketing program for all commodities and rebranding all Louisiana Certified logos, and will also work with Southern US Trade Association (SUSTA), and lastly Lilly Wiley is our Assistant Director.
· Sponsor National Association of State Departments of Agriculture
· Hosted a group from USDA Foreign Ag Service.  We want to thank 


Wayne and Matt Garber for hosting the group.   
· Sponsor a Sweet Potato festival in New Orleans at the Author Ash Charter School that has an edible school yard.
· Sponsor and participated in the Eat Local New Orleans Challenge.

· PMA was in New Orleans this past October & we sponsored a booth.
· Thank Venoy Kinnaird for hosting lunch for Governor Edwards and Commissioner Strain on their listening tour.  This was a lunch farm visit with 300 people attending and a great exchange of ideas with the farmers.
· Sweet potato was the secret ingredient at a Chef cook off at Café Reconcile.  LAFA paid for the sponsorship at the event.  

· Work continues on hosting the 2019 USSPC Convention in New Orleans next year January 27-29, 2019
8) REPORT FROM DIANE ALLEN AND ASSOCIATES 
Mr. Al McDuff and Mrs. Nancy Steiner updated the board on the current marketing strategies that Diane Allen and Associates has been working on for the Sweet Potato Commission.  Mrs. Nancy demonstrated advertising art work for billboards, social media campaign, bus wraps in New Orleans, and the upcoming logo for the USSPC 2019 convention along with noting the marketing game plan for sweet potatoes utilizing social media Facebook and Instagram.  
Sample graphics for USSPC 2019 convention were passed to board members to get feedback. Members suggested more presence of Sweet potatoes and to make sure the date is corrected and ready to present at the upcoming convention in North Carolina.
9) OTHER BUSINESS

a. SUSTA Presentation- Deana Erdey
Deana presented a power point which was also included in board members packets. There are possible funding/cost share opportunities for international tradeshows through the program. 
b. Certified LA Certified Promotional Grant: administered by LAFA
Commissioner Strain was able to obtain funding to promote agriculture through a $30,000 grant for this fiscal year and future fiscal years to use for possibly advertising and research of sweet potatoes.  Venoy Kinnaird made a motion to accept the grant program & allow Ag Center and LDAF staff to come together to work on a proposal on the use of funds towards research and advertising.  Motion was seconded by Larry Fontenot and passed unanimously. 
c. Nomination of Members

Mr. Venoy Kinnaird made a motion to nominate the following to the Commission:
Hunter Fife Renew 
 Position: Processor
Todd O’Neal  

 Position: Shipper

Brian Barham 

 Position:  Grower
It was seconded by Mr. Larry Fontenot and passed unanimously.

10) PUBLIC COMMENT
· Question was asked regarding the Certified Louisiana Logos if it was allowed to use existing labels.  Answer: members will be able to use existing logos but all will need to renew into the new Certified Louisiana Logo Program.
11) ADJOURN
A motion was made by Mr. Venoy Kinnaird to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded by Mr. Hunter Fife and passed unanimously at 2:24 pm.

